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WHO WE ARE
•	 ABATE of Florida, Inc. is a non–profit organization of motorcycle enthusiasts from all 

walks of life.
•	 We lobby and educate the government and the general public to promote motorcycling 

in a safe and positive image.
•	 We endeavor to enlist the cooperation and participation of all organizations and individuals 

that share a similar interest in preserving our American tradition of FREEDOM.
•	 We promote motorcycle safety, training, and political awareness.
•	 We fund our work by holding a series of annual events at different locations within our 

service area and other motorcycle activities.
•	 We are your neighbors and friends who work, pay taxes, and get involved with our 

community.
•	 We serve and support our country and believe in freedom.
•	 We use all legal means to protect our rights without infringing on the rights of others.
•	 ABATE of Florida, Inc. is incorporated under the laws of Florida as a motorcycle rights 

organization or MRO. We are currently the only political MRO in Florida representing 
the interest of its members and the motorcycling public at-large.

•	 WE ARE NOT A CLUB OR A GANG.

ABATE is open to all individuals age 18 and older interested in motorcycle rights, safety or 
education. It doesn’t matter what you ride or even if you ride. Everyone is welcome to join 
ABATE of Florida, Inc., which ensures YOUR opinion and views on motorcycle laws will be 
heard.

There are no requirements to join us and we respect and welcome all motorcycle clubs or any 
other motorcycle associations or organizations. We do not have any mandatory meetings or 
rides.

Paid Membership Includes:

•	 ABATE Voting Privileges 
•	 Free $4,000 Accidental Death or Dismemberment Insurance Policy from the American 

Income Life Insurance Company. As long as your membership is current, you are 
covered.

•	 Free classified advertising in the Southeast Chapter and State ABATE newsletters. 
•	 Motorcycle Safety and Educational Updates. 
•	 A full-time ABATE of Florida, Inc. Lobbyist who fights for your rights at the state and 

national levels. 
ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. DOES NOT CONDONE DRINKING AND RIDING. DONATIONS TO ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. ARE NOT 
DEDUCTIBLE FOR FEDERAL INCOME TAX PURPOSES. A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION 
MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-FREE WITHIN THE STATE. REGISTRATION 
DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL, OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE. WWW.800HELPFLA.COM 1-800-435-7352.
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SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM...see page 33 for detail 
						    
				          ABATE of Florida,Inc.

PO Box 2520
Deland, FL  32721-2520

(386) 943-9610
www.abateflorida.com

Some of ABATE of Florida, Inc.’s Accomplishments

• On July 1, 2000, we had the 30 year old Florida Helmet law repealed; July 1, 2010 was our 10th 
Anniversary of Freedom of Choice. 
• We’ve become the 4th largest State Motorcycle Rights Organization (MRO) in the country (IN & IL 
are 1&2, we regularly switch for 3rd & 4th with PA). 
• We got the handlebar heights law modified. 
• We successfully fought a bill that would forbid our children from riding on our bikes. 
• We successfully fought the bill that would confiscate motorcycles for going 30MPH over the speed 
limit. 
• We developed an effective MSAP program that has raised motorist’s perceptions and awareness 
of motorcycles, and have received funding from the State of FL totaling over $750,000 to promote 
motorcycle safety and awareness. 
• We successfully fought the bill against vertical tags that had over $1,100 in fines for a first offense. 
• Supported and fought for a texting-while-driving ban for the last few years. 
• Our 2009-2010 Stiffer Penalties Bill made it through five of the FL House & Senate’s committees; 
this is the farthest it has gone in the number of years we have tried. On the last day of session, a 
committee member strenuously attempted to attach a revival of the helmet law to our Bill. To avoid a 
new helmet law in Florida, we had to kill the Bill. 
• We publish monthly Press Releases and/or Articles of Interest in many online & print publications, 
including Florida Full Throttle. 
• The President of ABATE of Florida, Inc. has been asked to be on and currently sits as a member of 
The Motorcyclist Advisory Council (MAC) to the Federal Highway Administration in Washington, D.C. 
The Secretary of the U.S. Dept. of Transportation may appoint a representative from only two State 
MROs throughout the entire U.S.A. to be on this council. 
• The President of ABATE of Florida, Inc. sits as the Chairman of the Board of Directors of the National 
Collation of Motorcyclists (NCOM). NCOM has over 1000 member organizations. 

For more information:
Contact the President of the Southeast Chapter

Johnny Rose 954-868-4390
pres.abatese@gmail.com

Or visit our website: www.abatese.org
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From Your President

I am sure glad we got the holiday season behind us 
so now we can forget about 2020.  It sure was nice to 
have our first party, our Semi-Annual, in over a year. I 
would love to thank everybody who came out to sup-
port Southeast Chapter.  And I would like to thank 
Alan, personally, for doing such an excellent job in 
hosting our event, Alan, you rock bro!!

I want to also thank Right Off the Bone, a Veteran 
owned and operated food truck, who really came 
through for us on short notice.  The food was so good!!  
And we can’t forget about the band, Stone Lace, they 
rocked the party all afternoon and kept everybody 
there.  

And a special thanks to the SFPC and all the indepen-
dents that showed up.  And thanks to the AOA, who 
showed up with the most members, thank you guys.  
ABATE Palm Beach Chapter rode down to support us. 
It was just really nice to see everybody smiling for a 
change. 

I am so proud of Southeast Chapter.  It’s been a long 
time since I’ve seen a party setup get together so quick-
ly. Everybody showed up in the morning and we set 
up five tents and all the tables and chairs. Everybody 
already knew what to do. And the same thing when we 
broke it all down. I didn’t have to tell anybody to do 
anything, and believe me, that took a lot of pressure off 
me.  All I can say, is the saying that Jimmy Les started, 
“Who rocks?  That’s right, Southeast Chapter rocks!!”.

And Happy Birthday again, to Shakey. I had a great 
time at your party, happy to see Hat Trick down south 
again, and happy to be there to help you celebrate your 
70th.  You are someone I look up to, you’re old school.

The weather now is so beautiful, perfect for riding.  But 
everyone please be safe keep and remember to keep an 

eye out for tourists that come down from up north.  
We are happy to have them, but they might sometimes 
be partying a little bit too much, and many are unfa-
miliar with the roads.  

And to the younger people out there, you have the 
chance to inherit an organization that stands up and 
fights for biker rights and safety.  Help us make a dif-
ference, now, and for the future!   

ANYONE WHO RIDES SHOULD BE A MEMBER 
OF ABATE!!!!

God bless America!!!!

Peace,
Johnny Rose
President
Southeast Chapter
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15% Off All Tires
Purchased &
Installed

CALL FOR     

MONTHLY

SPECIALS



8 ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter

For Membership Renewals contact Sheila Rose by either email: 
membershipse.abatese@gmail.com

or by phone: 786-487-4810 - See Page 50 for Membership Application.

You have 30 days from the last day of your expiration month to renew your membership,
or be deleted from the State's List. Also (very important) be sure to notify us of any changes.

* PLEASE NOTE *

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: On or by the 2nd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyers, etc.

Memberships Due for January 2021

Larry Clifton
David Cohen
Kathy Colfax
Kelly Cordova

Randy Craddock
Dede Davis
Guy Diaz

Alan Downard
Larry Fay

Sue Glassman
John Hardy
Laura Hardy

Christina Janoski
Michael Lopez

Rich Lucas
Ian Mallarino
Mark Malvin

Philip Micalizzi
Amy Montellanico

Kerry Morales

Victor Morales

Christopher Moure

Todd Nichols

Kenneth Reagan

David Rodriguez

Javier Rodriguez

Everett Shangraw

Jerry Shteif

Carl Smith

Robert Sondergeld

Andres States

Thomas Sullivan

Conrad Taylor

Gil Tremblay
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If you have already  renewed 

This page is sponsored by “Jon “Wavy” Viger

for your continued support

AmazonSmile is a website operated by Amazon with the same products, 
prices, and shopping features as Amazon.com. The difference is that when 
you shop on AmazonSmile, the AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 0.5% 
of the purchase price of eligible products to the charitable organization 
of your choice. Simply go to Smile.Amazon.com and choose “Abate of 
Florida Safety and Education Inc.” from the list of charities. 

Like to shop  ~ Want to help ABATE raise $$ ~ Shop with Amazon Smile!!

Thanks for your support!!

Memberships Due for February 2021

Amanda Carter

Craig Glassman

Kathy Hager

Mike Hager

Rick Iocovozzi

Stephen O’Connell

Lauren Palmer

Freddie Rodriguez-Landrau

Louis Tkacz

Laura Ulrich

Corey Wright

Amanda Carter

Craig Glassman

Kathy Hager

Mike Hager

Rick Iocovozzi

Stephen O’Connell

Lauren Palmer

Freddie Rodriguez-Landrau

Louis Tkacz

Laura Ulrich

Corey Wright

Memberships Due for 
February 2021

New members for 
February 2021

Carol “Velvet” Clarkin

Gary “Rerun” Cliett

Brian “Slim” Davis

Meg “Bull’s Bitch” Frontera

Lorenzo “Big Country” Garay

Lisa “Sunnie Rae” Garcia

Bryan Hess

Aldo Lanciano

Frederick “Claus” Lane

Karla Lawler

Marelys Lazo

Miriam “Mimi” Nunez

Tony “Tony Q” Quaglieri

Jillian “Love” Rose 

Hollis “Dreamer” Sadoff

Aimee “Lil Buddy” Salzlein

John “Papa” Salzlein

William "Billboard” Short

Mike “Spiker” Vogler
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“This page is sponsored by  “Abby Normal “ Hibbs

Southeast Chapter Meeting Minutes
Held at American Legion Post 142

171 SW 2nd St
 Pompano Beach Fl, 33060

January 10, 2021

Sargent of Arms Mike “Bubba” Travis 
called the meeting to order at 10:00 
a.m., and there were 21 members pres-
ent. Meeting called to order; followed 
the Pledge of Allegiance and a prayer 
by our Assistant Chaplain, Bear. 

President's Report: 
Johnny Rose thanked everyone for 
coming. Half-ton of Kingdom of Broth-
ers’ MC passed away.  He left behind a 
longtime girlfriend and young son; so 
sad.  ABATE did give them a donation 
but if anyone else would like to donate, 
personally, information is on the flyer 
table.  On another sad note; many of 
you know Gypsy, who passed away last 
year.  She was an amazing biker, always 
fighting for animal rights, a beautiful 
person, and greatly missed.   On Janu-
ary 24th, the internment is at noon, at 
the Pyramid, and a Celebration of Life at 
Flossie’s afterward.  More information 
on the flyer table.  Semi Annual is next 
Sunday.  We need everyone to show up.  
It would be greatly appreciated. 
The Sistrunk Brewery is now a once a 
month Safety Booth setup and every-
thing went well our first time out.  John-

ny wants to get a Spanish translator to 
translate who we are and ABATE’s ac-
complishments. 

Vice President's Report: 
“Wavy” Jon Viger did not attend due to 
illness.  There is a surprise birthday for 
Shakey of Mystic Seven MC.  See John-
ny for details and information. 

Secretary's Report: 
“Pete” Purcell, heard a motion to pass 
minutes of last months’ meeting as 
printed in the newsletter.  All in favor.  
Motion was passed.  

Treasurer's Report: 
Sheila Rose, a motion was made to ac-
cept treasures report.  Seconded, and 
all in favor, was passed. 

Sergeant at Arms Report 
Mike “Bubba” Travis, volunteers need-
ed for the annual event next Sunday.  
Please show up at 9:00 a.m. to unload 
trailer. Help set up and help tear it 
down.  We need members to show up 
at other events.  
Conduct yourselves in a best possible 
manner. 

Road Captain's Report: 
We still need some to step up and fill 
this position. 
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Safety Director's Report: 
“Wavy” Jon Viger did not attend due to 
illness, but wanted to remind everyone 
to check your tire pressure, as it chang-
es with the weather.  For every ten de-
grees it drops you loose one p.s.i.

State Representatives
The next State meeting will take place 
in Vero Beach on February 13th.  The 
April ride in Tallahassee is still pending 
confirmation. Monthly meeting can be 
watched on “Zoom”  We are looking for 
someone to do Alternative Representa-
tive also.

Products Report: 
The ABATE long-sleeve shirts are in.  
We will have plenty to sell at the Semi-
Annual. 

Events Coordinator: 
Gabe absent and excused. Johnny re-
minded everyone that the Semi-Annual 
will be held at Mickey's on January 17th.

State Representative Report: 
The next State meeting will take place 
in Vero Beach on February 13th.  The 
April ride in Tallahassee is still pend-
ing confirmation. Monthly State meet-
ings can be watched on “Zoom”. We are 
looking for someone to be the 2nd Alter-
native Representative.

Membership Report: 
Sheila read in the Membership report.

Newsletter Editor: 
Ada “Abby Normal” Hibbs reminded 
everyone that she needs articles or 
pictures by the second Sunday of the 
Month. They can be submitted directly 
by email. If you’d like to place some-
thing on our Facebook page, please 
contact Ada.

Legislative Liaison: 
Brad Winston was Absent and excused 
as he is still out of town.

Legal Counsel: 
Brad Winston had nothing to report.

Public Relations: 
Thunder was absent and excused.

Billing and Invoicing: 
Hope spoke about getting more adver-
tising in the newsletter.

Social Director's Report: 
Bear will be bringing some goodies to 
the Semi-Annual for all to enjoy.

Newsletter Distribution: 
We are now printing 700 newsletters 
for distribution around South Florida.

Quartermaster Report: 
Bob was absent and excused.

Photographer's Report: 
Please take lots of pictures when you 
are out and about.

Webmaster's Report: 
Rogue absent and excused, all is going 
well.

Chaplain: 
Chrissy was absent and excused, and 
we are keeping her close in our hearts 
and prayers

Old Business: 
Forgot to mention at December meet-
ing, State Office Manager, Boots, has 
retired and Brandi is now serving in 
that position. 
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Continued from previous page
New Business: 
Our Semi-Annual next Sunday.  All vol-
unteers please meet at Mickey’s Tiki 
at 9:00 a.m.  We want to set up before 
Church starts at 11:00 a.m. 

Good of the Order: 
Wings of Gold MC (Ft. Lauderdale Chap-
ter) – Annual today, at Tin Cup in Coo-
per City and some of us are going over 
there after the meeting.  Hat Trick will 
be back in South Florida to play at Mick-
ey’s  Tiki Bar on Monday, January  18th, 
MLK Jr. Day.  Awesome old-time band, 
you should try to go and see them. 
Heathens MC – Pirates Ball on January 
23rd.  This is the rescheduled one, due 
to a hurricane, and one of our favorites. 
Gypsy Celebration of Life on January 
24th at Flossies 
Der Kreiger MC – Annual on January 
31st
Minnie (our favorite biker dog) has a 
birthday party on February 21st at Mick-
ey’s Tiki Bar. 

Motion to adjourn at 10:35am, Second-
ed. All in favor. Next meeting will be 
held at American Legion Post 142 at 
10:am on February 21, 2021.

“Pete” Purcell
Secretary Southeast Chapter
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Vice- President
Good Day

I would like to start with saying Thank You to all who came 
to our 41st Semi-Annual at Mickey’s Tiki Bar.
Once again a BIG thanks.

Then a Thank You to all those that helped at the event. 
You all worked the entire day and it was appreciated.

Now I would personally like to say I’m sorry if I have 
missed your parties.  I have bad migraines which sneak 
up on me and they can disrupt my good intentions of be-
ing there.   Just wanted to explain my absences to those 
that were not aware of the migraines.  Missing the events 
is out of my control and pisses me off.

Thank you ALL for your support.

Jon “Wavy” Viger
V.P.  Abate SE Chapter

"A Special Thank You for the generous

 donation of toys for

 Joe DiMaggio Children's Hospital 

goes out to Marian's Bagels in Plantation".  



www.abatese.org 17

members in good standing are provided a 
fully paid group $4000 Accidental Death 
and Dismemberment benefit at no cost 
to the member. Often members have 
questions regarding the coverage and/or 
are interested in changing their beneficiary 
or getting additional coverage. Please feel 
free to contact our local representative, Bill 
Sauers at American Income Life, or visit 
the website for answers to your questions. 

Bill Sauers
561-436-8267

bsauers@ailife.com
www.ailife.com/benefits/sgbis

Members can also get/submit
 their beneficiary card online

Photos Courtesy of 

DISCLAIMER: ABATE of Florida, Inc. is a 501(c)(4) organization and does not endorse any political 

party or candidate.  
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SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 33 for detail 

Road Captain’s Report
(throwback February 2015)

Hey brothers and sisters, this is Postal, aiming to edu-
cate and motivate. 

ABATE has been around since the early seventies af-
ter a call out from Easy Riders magazine editor, Lou 
Kimsey, wanted bikers to come together to fight the 
government’s impending restrictions on motorcycles, 
not just helmet laws, they also wanted grab bars for 
passengers. The DOA was investigating ways to re-
strict the modifying or customizing of motorcycles 
(chopper’s) which they deemed unsafe because of the 
extended forks.

In the sixties, as a way of protesting, bikers would ex-
tend the front of their motorcycles as far as they could 
get away with. Also, they would put ridiculously high 
handlebars which were nicknamed ape hangers and 
as a grab-bar for the passengers they put on sissy bars, 
some of them 6 to 8 feet high. Congress had already 
passed legislation in 1966 requiring every state to 
pass a helmet law or lose 10 percent of their federal 
highway funds. So, in February of 1972 “A Brother-
hood Against Totalitarian Enactments” ABATE got 
its start. Not long after, charters began popping up in 
other states and are still growing today. 

Power to the People! United We Stand Divided We 
Fall. 

Don’t forget, Friday night is Club night. Support 
your local MCs as they support us. Also, don’t forget 
Thursday night’s dinner at the States MC. JR’s bitch-
ing kitchen is finger licking good. 

As always brothers and sisters, keep the SHINY side 
up, ride safe. 
Postal
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I used up four lives in the month of December but I’m 
still here to write February’s article.  I don’t get to decide 
when my time is up; God does. 

For those of you who don’t know what happened, I test-
drove a motorcycle back in December with a few more 
cc’s than I was accustomed to.  Despite my husband 
Larry’s warnings about there being a huge difference 
between my motorcycle and the one I was testing, the 
throttle got the best of me.  I was supposed to make a 
left out of the Ormond Beach dealership onto a main 
road but when the bike took off, it was as if I forgot how 
to ride.  I then felt Holy Spirit say ‘go straight.’  Ahead of 
me was grass, NOT concrete.  His angels guided me as I 
went over an 8” curb, then a ditch, up a hill and over, to 
yet another grassy knoll.  When I heard the thud of my 
body hitting the ground, all I could repeatedly muster 
was, ‘I’m not dead, I’m not dead, thank you God, I’m not 
dead.’  This was the first life I think I used during the 
incident.  At the same time, a rescue vehicle just hap-
pened to pass by.  They were flagged down and I was 
immediately transported to a nearby hospital. 

After an evaluation of multiple broken ribs (4 brakes), 3 
fractured vertebrae, a crushed spleen, grass rashes and 
multiple bruises (no blood) I was then transferred from 
the first hospital to one with the ability to remove my 
spleen. 

The next phase of care began at the second hospital in 
the SICU.  Again, angels tended to me while at the same 
time, medical personnel continued to assess and work 
on me.  I’ve never had so many tests, scans, and X-rays, 
been poked and jabbed more than any pincushion I 
own.  Because I was in a SICU, I often heard ‘Code Blue’.  
As a person of prayer, I knew that was my cue to pray 
for those around me.  That was the one thing I could 
do effortlessly.  Praying for others became my mandate 
while I was there.  

My back surgery was next on the list.  Not only would 
the Kyphoplasty (back surgery on 2 of the 3 fractured 

vertebrae) help my long term mobility, it would help 
me with my short term goals, that included physical 
therapy and a much needed trip to my bathroom.  The 
neurologist had already visited me that morning brief-
ing me about what to expect.  While waiting to go to 
surgery, I began to feel, weak, faint, clammy, hot, cold 
and everything in between.  The next thing I remem-
ber was waking to a room FULL of medical person-
nel calling my name and my chest hurt.  I learned my 
heart had stopped and chest compressions were ad-
ministered in order to bring my flat-lined heart back 
to life.  Call it what you want... karma, ‘everything 
happens for a reason’, or whatever.  I believe in God’s 
law of reciprocity and simply say you always reap what 
you sow.  My ‘code blue’ prayers paid off and I was able 
to thank the nurse who jumped on me and did the 
chest compressions. There goes another life!

My heart became the next center of focus.  Through 
even more tests and scans, it was determined that I 
had a healthy heart with no blockages, but due to the 
stress of the accident and other factors, the hearts elec-
trical circuits were not firing on all cylinders.  Except 
for the accident, I never would have known I had this 
problem!  The next step was to put in a pacemaker, 
which would correct this issue when it happens again.  
Needless to say, the back surgery was rescheduled for 
the next day, along with the insertion of a pacemak-
er.  I went from one operating room straight to the 
next with just enough time to wake from anesthesia.  
When I came through both surgeries, the first thing I 
noticed was no back pain!  Wow - Praise God! 

I continued to ask questions about my injured spleen, 

CONVINCED OF MY PURPOSE AND I’M ALIVE TO TELL!

Continued on page 41
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    “	  Like a true Natures child we were born 	
	 to be wild ! “ - Steppenwolf

When you think of the word hippie what comes 
to mind ?
Peace..love..freedom..drugs..rock n roll..tie dye..
demonstrations .?
The hippie culture was a youth movement
 that started in the 60s. Hippies were known
 to be environmentalist and seek out being 
 one with nature. Many believed in the freedom 
of love. They traveled unbeaten paths and were 
successful in their endeavor..finding the wings 
they needed to fly !

We are on this earth to enjoy life and not be mis-
erable or hateful or negative. Why live life in such 
a state? Everyone needs to follow their own com-
pass. You can’t make people value you, all you 
can do is show them who you are, what you feel, 
and what you believe in. It’s up to them to realize 
your worth. Some of us hear the music and enjoy 
that which life grants us, while others choose to 
be negative and judge mental. Follow your own 
compass...

    “ 	 “And those who were seen dancing were 
thought to be insane by those who could not 		
hear the music “Friedrich Nietzschy

The Law of Attraction says that whatever you put 
out into the universe, you shall receive in return. 
I have found if you love life it will love you back ! 
Why be anything but kind. We each walk a sepa-
rate path .....the only person you should be better 
than is the person you were yesterday !

	 “He who takes a stand is often wrong, but 
he who fails to take a stand is always                       	
wrong.”	-Anonymous 

There is much hope and faith in doing something 
today that would reflect an outcome tomorrow. 

HIPPIE THOUGHTS......

We never know where life takes us but it’s 
the thrill of living and looking toward our to-
morrow’s. Hippies are known for their strong 
beliefs. We believe in doing the right thing. 
We believe in supporting what is right..like op-
posing the Vietnam war! We prefer to rock the 
world with love not war !

    “To plant a garden is to believe in
       tomorrow!”- Audrey Hepburn

Who can truly claim they have the soul of a 
hippie....promoting love and peace in every 
action you take ? Life is short..be happy..be 
free..have courage and be kind !
Knock on the door to my soul and you will find 
an ageless hippie with a rock n roll heart and a 
never ending hope for peace!

Wishing each of you love and peace -Jody
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BE AN EDUCATED AND INFORMED VOTER

Continued from page 41

need me and a wonderful husband whom I adore with many years of fun and adventure to share with him, 

at least as many as the Lord grants.  I know how precious each day is and I’m convinced of my purpose.  You 

don’t need a traumatic experience to realize this.  But if God wants to use an ‘evil’ to create a ‘good’, that’s His 

business.  My question for you then is this... do you know your purpose?  Do you KNOW that as long as there’s 

breath in your body, you have a purpose and destiny to fulfill?  It’s your job to seek the Lord and find out what 

that is and live your life with as much intention as you can muster.  God Bless each one of you and may He lead 

you in the days to come. 

Chrissy Leonhardt

Chaplain
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W E E K LY  E V E N T S
ABATE Southeast Chapter Safety and Membership Booth will be at :

Thursday before the Chapter Meeting    	 ABATE SE Chapter EBoard Meeting

SUNDAY
> Free pool at Sharkey’s Lounge    Margate 
>Wind Rider Church Services  at   Mickey’s 

MONDAY
>Ladies Nite at Sharkey’s 9pm-2am    2-for-1 drinks

WEDNESDAY
>Blues Nite at Mickey’s 

THURSDAY
>Mickey’s Bike & Cruise Night 7:30PM

FRIDAY
>4th Fri - Fly-in Wheels Open House

SATURDAY
>2nd Sat - Fly-in Wheels Open House

** Due to Covid19 , ALL events are subject to change and or cancellation
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      Sunday                Monday               Tuesday              Wednesday            Thursday                Friday                 Saturday

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: On or by the 2nd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyers, etc.

HOTLINE DEADLINE: Information needs to be to Fern before midnight Sundays for that week’s Hotline. 
Email Flyer or info to: Rkinrobin1@bellsouth.net  954-573-7573 (Landline)

TUESDAY
	 Wings of Gold MC Open House Ft. Lauderdale  7PM
	 States MC Taco Tuesday 6:30-9PM

WEDNESDAY
	 Hermandad MC Open House, 8PM-2AM
	 Scurvy Few MC Open House at 7:30PM

THURSDAY
	 1st & 3rd Thurs - Leathernecks MC Open House 8-mid
	 Hermandad MC Open House, 8PM-2AM
	 Scurvey Few MC Texas Holdem/Karaoke -7:30PM

FRIDAY
	 Der Krieger MC Open House - 8PM
	 Mystic Seven MC- Open House - 8PM
	 Scurvy Few MC Open House at 7:30PM		
	 States MC - Fri Night Pizza 6-8PM
 	 1St & 3rd Fri - Kingdom of Brothers MC Open House
	 2nd  Fri- US Military Vets Dirty Dozen MC Open 
	 4th Fri - Fly-In Wheels  Open House 9PM
Every other Friday
	 Fearless MC Open House 8PM-1AM
	
	       
SATURDAY
	 1st & 3rd Sat - AOA MC Dania Open House 8PM
	 2nd & 4th Sat - Kingdom of Brothers MC Open House
	 2nd  Sat -      -Scurvy Few Monthly Birthday Party
	 2nd  Sat  -	      Fly-In Wheels Open House 9PM
	 Last Sat        -Leatherneck MC  Charity Poker

SEE PAGE 28 FOR OTHER WEEKLY EVENTS
ADDITIONAL  INFO, EVENTS OR PARTIES ARE LISTED HERE

This page sponsored by Anna & Jon (Wavy) Viger

** Due to Covid19 , ALL events are subject to change and or cancellation

 2021	    			   FEBRUARY	    	       2021 
1 2 3 4 5 6

US MILITARY VETS MC
 HOMESTEAD - 

Annual

7 8 9 10 11 12 13
ABATE Of FL, Inc

State Meeting

14

AOA FT. LAUD. - 
ANNUAL

15 16 17 18 

E-Board 
Meeting

19 20
WHEELS OF MAN MC - 

48th ANNUAL

21
ABATE SE 

Meeting

22 23 24 25 26 27
SCURVY FEW MC - 

PARTY

28
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	     Sunday	     Monday	    Tuesday	     Wednesday	    Thursday	   Friday	    Saturday

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: On or by the 2nd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyers, etc.

HOTLINE DEADLINE: Information needs to be to Fern before midnight Sundays for that week’s Hotline. 
Email Flyer or info to: Rkinrobin1@bellsouth.net  954-573-7573 (Landline)

FRIDAY
	 Der Krieger MC Open House - 8PM
	 Mystic Seven MC- Open House - 8PM
	 Scurvy Few MC Open House at 7:30PM	
	 States MC - Fri Night Pizza 6-8PM
 	 1St & 3rd Fri - Kingdom of Brothers MC Open House
	 2nd  Fri- US Military Vets Dirty Dozen MC Open 
	 4th Fri - Fly-In Wheels  Open House 9PM
Every other Friday
	 Fearless MC Open House 8PM-1AM     
SATURDAY
	 1st & 3rd Sat - AOA MC Dania Open House 8PM
	 2nd & 4th Sat - Kingdom of Brothers MC Open House
	 2nd  Sat -      -Scurvy Few Monthly Birthday Party
	 2nd  Sat  -	      Fly-In Wheels Open House 9PM
	 Last Sat        -Leatherneck MC  Charity Poker

TUESDAY
	 Wings of Gold MC Open House Ft. Lauderdale  7PM
	 States MC Taco Tuesday 6:30-9PM

WEDNESDAY
	 Hermandad MC Open House, 8PM-2AM
	 Scurvy Few MC Open House at 7:30PM

THURSDAY
	 1st & 3rd Thurs - Leathernecks MC Open House 8-mid
	 Hermandad MC Open House, 8PM-2AM
	 Scurvey Few MC Texas Holdem/Karaoke -7:30PM

This page sponsored by Anna & Jon (Wavy) Viger

** Due to Covid19 , ALL events are subject to change and or cancellation

SEE PAGE 28 FOR OTHER WEEKLY EVENTS
ADDITIONAL  INFO, EVENTS OR PARTIES ARE LISTED HERE

 2021	    				    MARCH	   	       2021 
1 2 3 4 5

80th DAYTONA BIKE 
WEEK

6

7
80th DAYTONA BIKE 
WEEK

8 9 10 11 12 13

14
80th DAYTONA BIKE 

WEEK

15 16 17 18 
E-Board 
Meeting

19 20

21 HERMANDAD MC 
-ANNUAL

ABATE SE Mtg

22 23 24 25 26 27

28
US MILITARY VETS 

MC CH.1 - PARTY

28 29 30 31
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2020 CALENDAR
FOR CHANGES EMAIL:

INDIAN (WOM MC)
Indianwommc@yahoo.

MANDATORY CLUB EVENTS ARE LISTED IN BOLD

“This page sponsored by Johnny & Sheila Rose”

** Due to Covid19 , ALL events are subject to change and or 

DUE TO COVID 19 
ALL AUGUST EVENTS 

ARE CANCELLED 

	
FEBRUARY
6th-Sat		  US MILITARY VETS MC HOMESTEAD - 	
		  ANNUAL			
14th-Sun		 Valentines Day		
14th-Sun		 AOA FT. LAUD. - ANNUAL
20th-Sat		  WHEELS OF MAN MC - 48th ANNUAL
27th-Sat		  SCURVY FEW MC - PARTY

MARCH
5th-14th		  80th DAYTONA BIKE WEEK
17th-Wed		 St. Patrick's Day
21st-Sun		  HERMANDAD MC -ANNUAL
27th-Sat	  	 Fly-In Wheels Annual
28th-Sun		 US MILITARY VETS MC CH.1 - PARTY

APRIL
3rd-Sat
4th-Sun		  CMA - EASTER SERVICE
10th-Sat
11th-Sun		 MYSTIC SEVEN MC - PARTY 
17th-Sat 
18th-Sun		 STATES MC - ANNUAL
23rd-25th	 LEESBURG BIKEFEST

MAY
1st-Sat
2nd-Sun		  SOUTHERN MC - ANNUAL
8th-Sat		  OUTCAST MC - ANNUAL
9th-Sun		  Mothers Day		
15th-Sat		  LEATHERNECKS MC - PARTY
16th-Sun
22nd-Sat		  NEW ATTITUDES MC - ANNUAL
23th-Sun	
30th-Sun		 S.E. ABATE - MEMORIAL DAY EVENT
31st-Mon		 Memorial Day	
	

Wed- Fri

Open House Every
 Wednesday and Friday.
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Albert   Soler
Alexandre  “Alex”  Aporecido da 
Silva
Allen “Ace” Ryant
Barbara J.  Ferry
Bernardo “Punisher” Lessa-Bastos
Bruce  Bauer
Bruce  Felker
Bruce “Preacher” Klaiber
Bryan “Bam Bam” Makepeace
Charles “Stetson” Bender
Clarke  Maher
Cory  Torrence
Daniel “Tater” Ficke
David  “Gimpy” Gregory
Diana   Berg
Don  Bartone
Dorinda “Dee” Paikoff
Dylan  “Dilly Dilly” Pemberton
Frank  Viger
Gail “Jewelz” Bleier
Gary “Rerun” Cliett
Gregory  Sheridan
Hans  Lankutis
Janice “Banjana” Lentini
Jeff   Medham
Joe  Weber
Joelizio “Augusto” Rodrigues
John  Bock
John  Cannon

Johnny “JV” Vitolo
Jose “Joser” Juarbe

Karla  Lawler
Kim  Loughlin

Larry   Leonhardt
Leslie “Wisconsin Les” 

Jensen (GBNF)
Lisbet “Liss” Dionizio

Luis “Capt Cranky Pants” 
Rivera

Luis “Sarge” Vila
Martin “Tank” 

Meg “Bull’s Bitch” Frontera
Mike “Digger” Porter

Mike  Saldarini
Ramiro  Cadena

Ray “Olaf” Hubbard
Ronald “Bear” Winn

Todd “Hoss” 
Tom  Knox

Ulisses  Santos
Zeke  Cejas

 “Mac”
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SUBMIT THIS  ADVERTISMENT INSTORE AND RECIEVE A FREE VIKING CUSTOMS T- SHIRT*
*STOCK, SIZE AND STYLES MAYBE LIMITED

PH: 754 307 3728
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ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER SPONSORSHIP PROGRAM

We are bringing back our old Sponsorship Program.  This was an idea to help raise money for our Chapter, and also to 
recognize those brothers and sisters who provide extra monetary support, to promote the Chapter’s mission.  Members, or 
other individuals, who provide a donation to the Chapter, will have name recognition in our Monthly Newsletter and on the 
Chapter’s website, for one year.  The categories are: Platinum Donor $125+; Diamond Donor $100-$124, Gold Donor $75-
$99, Silver Donor $50-$74, and Bronze Donor $25-$49.
Approximately 40% of our members are Life Members, which means they do not pay annual dues, so they do not financially 
support the Chapter through dues.  They do buy products, pay to attend events, post ads in our Newsletter, and make 
monetary donations, but they have no obligation to do so.  This is another opportunity for them to contribute, if they wish, but 
anyone can do this.  
This is an opportunity for all Southeast Chapter brothers and sister to become ABATE Southeast Chapter Sponsors.  Platinum 
Donors also get to select a page in our Newsletter, to sponsor, where you name will be listed in a banner at the top of the 
chosen page, and first come, first serve.  

I want to sponsor ABATE Southeast Chapter with the following donation (not tax-deductible).  Check one:
(   )  Platinum Donor	  $125+		  (   )  Diamond Donor	 $100-$124
(   )  Gold Donor		   $75-$99		 (   )  Silver Donor		  $50-$74
(   )  Bronze Donor		   $25-$49
	

Name:		  										        
Address:		  										        
City, State & Zip:	  										        

Make checks payable to ABATE of Florida, Inc. and mail the Sponsorship Form to:
ABATE of Florida, Inc. 
Southeast Chapter
PO Box 292693
Ft.. Lauderdale, FL   33329-2693 

Thank you in advance for your support!!!!!
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#1 SUPER SPORT CUSTOMS

954-907-1745
Harley Davidson Specialist, 

Classic Cars, Detailing

Cerami Coat You Paint for 
Lasting Protection

Complete Service, Repairs 
And Customization

1141 W McNab Rd,
 Bay 1,

 Pompano Beach, FL 33069
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*Educate, don’t legislate – stuff we thought you might like to know

-by: Sheila, Sandy, Little Bit, & Thunder

Continued of page36

We, in ABATE of Florida Southeast Chapter have 
a mascot named Diddles.  She is a long-haired 
Chihuahua, belongs to Johnny, our President, but 
also belongs to our community.  She has been 
riding for over 10 years, but more about her later.  
We were talking about her and it got us thinking 
about other dogs who ride.  I’m sure everyone 
has seen it, a time or two, a dog on a motorcycle, 
and you just had to look twice.  It’s so cool and not 
something you see every day.  

First, we researched about the laws for riding a 
motorcycle with a dog.  We could not find any that 
stated that it is illegal.  Across various states and 
countries though, there are laws about how you 
can carry a dog.  Most talk about restraints, all 
leaning to keeping the dog safe, on the road, and 
in case of an accident, so that is good.  We know 
a few people, or have heard stories of people, 
who ride without a restraint on the dog.  We are 
sure that anyone who rides with their dog, loves 
them very much, so will make sure they are safe.  
Maybe with a bigger dog, you don’t want them re-
strained, so they can easily jump off if they need 
to.  Okay, so what about those restraints….sur-
prisingly, there is a long list of different types of 
dog carriers, so we will share the basics here:
-Dog Motorcycle Carrier – these are usually like 
a regular pet carrier, but they have mesh panels 
for ventilation (and so the wind doesn’t try to take 
them off your bike) and they attach on the back 
of the bike

-Dog Motorcycle Pouch – they look like a back-
pack, almost, with a flat hard bottom for the dog to 
sit or stand on, with mesh panels, too, and usually 
worn on the chest.  

-Sidecar – many dogs ride it sidecars
All of the above methods usually have some kind 
of restraints in them, so the dog can be “leashed”
to them.  And most dogs do wear goggles and 
sometimes a helmet.  This protects their eyes 
from the wind, and the helmet can help protect 
them from the sun and, in some cases, keep the 
wind from blowing in their ears.

Second, we found out that not all dogs are rid-
ers.  Just like people, some dogs are bikers, and 
others are not.  A good biker dog is one that has 
a strong, confident personality.  These dogs will 
love the noise, vibration, and wind on a bike.  You 
see these personalities in a lot of small breed 
dogs, who’s personalities are bigger than their 
size, and we are having a little laugh here, be-
cause Diddles IS THAT DOG, big personality, a 
little cocky sometimes.  Some dogs, like those 
that hate fireworks, a little more sensitive type, 
would not be good riders.  

So, on to the dogs.  Let’s talk about a couple that 
we found out about. 

Molly and Jim Tremmel – Molly is a 10-year-old 
German Shepherd, and Jim and Molly live in Mil-
waukee, Wisconsin.  Molly rides on a pad that is 



If you want to drink and 
use that’s your business. 

If you want to stop and 
can’t please call

Big Toe
847-899-9796

www.newattitudesmc.com

Cutter
305-609-0778
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American Legion
Riders Cooper City
Memorial Chapter 321

9081 SW 51st Street
Cooper City, FL 33328

For Info: 954-829-4426
Patti Dollard

Welcome in the name of Jesus!

Experience a relation with Jesus at

HARVEST FELLOWSHIP CHURCH
Services Begin at 10 am

Joseph Cella, Pastor
Rick Mahnken, Pastor

Larry Falzone, Worship Leader
Frank (Poppie) Cocchi, Minister of the Gospel

6500 Stirling Road, Hollywood, FL 33024

954.729.7586
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Continued from page 34

bungee-corded to the tank of Jim’s Harley David-
son.  She started riding when she was 9-weeks 
old. Molly and Jim have ridden in many parades, 
have done hospital visits, nursing home visits, 
and makes appearances at charity events.  Ev-
erywhere they go, they brighten up someone’s 
day.  

And this one is really special
Scooter and Adam Sandoval - Adam Sandoval 
and his pup Scooter, departed Florida in 2014 on 
a mission to ride to every Harley-Davidson deal-
ership in the lower 48. After 2 years on the road, 
they have ridden cross country six times, logged 
over 80,000 miles, visited almost 700 Harley-Da-
vidson dealers and have donated over $300,000 
dollars to our military. It’s worth noting that Adam 
sold all of his possessions to finance his char-
ity driven road trip. Not to mention that this trek 
is breaking world records for the longest charity 
drive in history.  Pound for pound the most trav-
elled canine co-pilot on the planet, Scooter has 
logged more than 20,000 miles with Adam over 
the past 8 years. Not your typical lap dog, Scooter 
prefers his riding seat on Adam’s Harley to most 
any place he can imagine. What started out as 
a guy and his dog on a mission has become the 
greatest road trip in American history, not only 
raising money and awareness for veterans, but 
inspiring hope all across this great country.
There is also a really cool documentary of dogs 
across America, riding in sidecars.  It is called 
“Sit Stay Ride” and you should really check it out.  
To quote the promo for this movie, “Sit Stay Ride” 
is a rollicking, upbear film that introduces us to 
the interesting personalities and heartwarming 
relationships that exist on the highways and by-
ways of America through a series of insightful in-
terviews, stunning visuals, and intimate portraits 
of dogs doing what they love best (living life to 
the fullest).

Now we want to talk about our community dogs 
that ride.  
Jaxon is Lydia and Rooster, from Scurvy Few 
MC’s dog.  One day, Lydia was away on vacation 

and Rooster was doing the single parent thing, 
dog-wise, and he took Jaxon on his first ride to 
the clubhouse.  He had so much fun and can’t 
wait to do it again.  

Minnie is the beloved Rottweiler of Alan Brown-
feld, owner of Mickey’s Tiki Bar, and also beloved 
friend of ours.  Minnie will be turning 4 this month, 
Happy Birthday Minnie, and she rides with Alan 
in his sidecar.  She is a kind and gentle dog and 
greets everyone that comes to Mickey’s.  

And now we come to Diddles, Diddles, Diddles, 
Diddles, that’s all Sheila hears at home.  She is 
“fur face” and “spoiled brat” and “kissin’ puppy”.  
Diddles is a long-haired Chihuahua and has 
owned Johnny Rose for almost 11 years now.  
She has been riding since she was 6 weeks old 
and her first party was States MC Blessing of the 
Bikes.  She rides in a handmade custom coach 
that sits on the gas tank of Johnny’s Harley Da-
vidson.  Diddles helps ABATE raise money, as 
people will usually make a donation to get a pic-
ture taken with her.  She also helps promote biker 
safety and education, because she is so cute that 
everyone comes up to our booth, and she is the 
icebreaker that gets everyone talking to us, so we 
share the ABATE message.  Johnny says that 
before Diddles, when he would pull up at a traf-
fic light, people would roll up their windows and 
look the other way.  Now with Diddles, people 
roll down their windows and say, “that’s the cut-
est thing I have ever seen in my entire life” and 
ask if they can take a picture.  She helps change 
people’s opinions of bikers.  And don’t even get 
me started about all the kids that just go crazy 
when they see her.  

Enough about dogs, lets talk about cats who 
ride…..never mind, cats hate riding.

“Risk is good. Not managing your risk is a danger-
ous leap.” Evel Knievel
DO

Continued on page 48
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Visit & Support
American Legion Post 222

4250 NE 5th Avenue
OaklandPark, FL 33334
Phone:(954) 565-6501

“Rolling o“Rolling ovver The Competitioner The Competition 

Oriental Rugs ~ ~ Hand Cleaned Leather ~~ All Upholstery
All Carpet ~~ Cars/Van/Boats ~ ~ Marble Care ~~ Tile & Grout

24 HourEmergency Flood Service24 HourEmergency Flood Service

Serving Broward & Palm Beach Counties

954.729.7586
Fax 954.575.6224

www.steamrollers,biz

Paul Gagliardo
Tamarac, FL 33321
Licensed & Insured

6201 NW 26 Terrace
Ft Ldle, FL 33309
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OLDHIPPY’S CORNER
SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 33 for detail 

(Throwback February 2008)

By now, the new President, his Cabinet and Congress 
are now in place. As for motorcyclists, it was a decent 
Federal election. All of MRF’s current bill sponsors 
and caucus leaders were re-elected and nearly all of 
supporters were re-elected. From what I have heard 
about President Obama, during his time in the US 
Senate, he did vote against an amendment in 2005 that 
would have reinstated the national universal mandato-
ry helmet law, and he also had a favorable rapport with 
the ABATE of IL when he served in IL Senate from 
1997-2004. His choice for Secretary of Transportation 
is the retiring seven-term Republican congressman 
from Peoria, Ray LaHood. Now according to a lawyer 
that I know, (who is also is a firm Obama backer), he 
has stated this was a good choice, but after looking at 
his record on what he has done in the past in Trans-
portation, I’m not sold on this one yet. We need to 
keep a close look out on Ray LaHood and Obama. 

The upcoming administration has made statements to 
the effect that funds could be withdrawn from states 
that do not comply with policy. That this could (and 
has) come to be is nothing new to those of us in the 
motorcycle rights movement. Many have lived through 
and fought off helmet laws borne out of such actions. 
It is no more than federal blackmail and I, for one, do 
not like the tone this sets. The funds they are talking 
about are the millions of dollars that the state gets for 
transportation. This is called TEA21, (Transportation 
Equity Act for the 21st Century). It was enacted in 
1998 and was supposed to be for only 6 years, but Con-
gress has continued to fund it every year. This program 
funds surface transportation programs for highways, 
highway safety, and transit, which brings millions of 
dollars into the states for highways, bridges and devel-
opment cost for these projects, which the states do not 
what to lose. Remember the issues when they wanted 
the 55MPH speed limit? They withheld highway funds 
from states that did not comply with the limit. 

The subject of “CHANGE” has been Obama’s call and 

also, he has brought this into his administra-
tion, which reminds me of a German Proverb: 
“To CHANGE and to Change for the better are 
two different things”. It is in our best interest 
to keep our ears and eyes open to which one of 
the two changes we are going to get, by letting 
our government officials know that we are 
watching them closely.

 “The only bulwark of continuing liberty is a 
government strong enough to protect the inter-
est of the people, and a people strong enough 
and well informed to maintain its sovereign 
control over the government.” - Franklin D. 
Roosevelt 

With the short falls the state has in funding, 
they are trying to raise the needed cash any 
way they can. Higher speeding fines and ad-
dition taxes on tobacco is just an example of 
some of the proposed ways. Lucky they have 
not thought (so far) about what Canada has for 
Motorcycle License. They have a tiered system, 
and it is expensive to ride a big bike there - 
something to a tune of $600/year just for your 
license! Ouch! 

We need to point out to people that do not 
understand: 
Motorcycles are a valuable resource for 
America
Motorcycles reduce traffic congestion
Motorcycles contribute to the economy (lots$$)
Motorcycles use less gasoline
Motorcycles cause less wear to roadways 
Motorcycles are also a recreational resource 

With the New Year and a new Administration 
ahead of us, I want to leave you with a couple of 
quotes: “The United States is a nation of laws: 
badly written and randomly enforced.”
 - Frank Zappa (1940-1993)
“Even when laws have been written down, they 
ought not always to remain unaltered.” 
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- Aristotle (384-322 BC) 

Remember! 
There are those who make things happen; those who watch things happen: and those who don’t know 
what the heck happened. With that said …

Get involved!! 

Join a Motorcycle Rights Organization! 
Whether it be the States MRO (ABATE), or the federal MRO, Motorcycle Riders Foundation (MRF), or 
both, they need your help in the fight to 
Protect our Freedom and Rights!!! 

Keep the shiny side up and the greasy side down! 
Ride free and Safe 
Old Hippy

South Florida is a family, the South 
Florida President Council is unlike 
any other council in the country. 
Anytime Other clubs or even my own 
Brothers see what a tight community 
we have they are always impressed. It 
showed in the past 24 hours as Mystic 
was able to hear about a stolen bike 
and follow the trail until the bike 
was found and returned. That is what 
this family is about honor and loyalty 
to each other! We need to continue to 
keep our community strong , the tight-
er we stand the stronger we are. Do 
me a solid and print this off and read 
at your next meeting. I would like the 
entire South Florida family to hear 
about this. We need to continue to 
look out after each other. One team, 
one fight, let’s keep the biking and 
brotherhood strong! 

Mr T 1%er
So Fla

Thank you to the generous 
people and companies that 
donated to our Semi-Annu-

al Event

Mickey’s Tiki Bar
Skyline Chili

Gabe Carrera, 
Attorney that Rides

Hollywood Institute &
 Cortiva Institute 

(Schools of health, beauty, 
and wellness)

Lee’s Jewelry Designs
OCD Cleaning Service

Stian Roenning 
Photography
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ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter
American Bikers Aiming Toward Education

ABATE is a not-for-profit Motorcyclist’s Rights Organization
Our mission is to lobby and educate the government and general

public to promote motorcycling in a safe and positive image.

Your support is essential to the survival of our newsletter

Newsletter Ad Rates:
(Rates shown are for the entire period, 6% sales tax included)

Business Card Ad
One month = $13.31
Three months = $28.16
Six months = $52.31
One year = $94.05

Please Contact:
Critter
954-850-5452
Or any member of the Board of Directors

Mail your information and check to:
ABATE of Florida, Inc.
Southeast Chapter
PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329

You will be contacted ASAP
Thanks for your support

CONTACT: DATE:

SIZE AND DURATION OF AD

NAME:

ADDRESS:

PHONE NUMBERS:

EMAIL:

1/4 Page         (approx. 3.125”w x 4”h)

Half Page         (approx. 6.25”w x 4”h)

Full Page        (approx. 6.25”w x 7.75”h)

One month
Three months 
Six months
One year

= $26.82
= $53.64
= $108.89
= $165.19

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $40.23
= $83.14
= $154.21
= $277.55

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $53.64
= $132.75
= $245.39
= $441.68

1/4 Page Ad or Higher
gives you “FREE” advertisement on 

Our Website: www.abatese.org 

Please Contact: Hope Travis
954-415-1748 or
email: billing.abatese@gmail.com

7%

We're all riding home, the sky is so blue;
And in our hearts we ride with you.
So, now you're on the next big ride;
We'll see you again on the great other side.
We know you Bro; you’re shifting gears; 
You drove it hard and had NO fears.
120 on a trike, giant smile on your face;
You lived your life like it was a race.
You taught us to live, and then how to die; 
You left us too quick and now we must cry. 
Our hearts are saddened by your loss; 
God bless your family and be healed by the cross.
We thank you, Big Ang, for the time that we had;
From your Abate family, you’re one special comrade.
You left this world with a smile on your face; 
Your riding boots on, full of love and with grace.
With that,
ABATE SE chapter says ride in peace;
We’ll catch you in the next realm where all sorrows cease.
We know you are with God the Father and His son;
the Holy Ghost, now your race is won.

Peace Bro

Johnny Rose 

Rates shown are for the entire period, 7% sales tax included

Rates shown are for the entire period, 7% sales tax included
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but they kept saying they were hopeful it would heal on 
its own.  Getting out of bed was my next challenge.  I 
knew I had to tap into God’s supernatural power re-
serves set aside for me and begin to move my broken 
body.  The following day, Physical Therapy came in to 
help me begin my uphill climb, but not without another 
challenge.  I made it to a nearby chair when I began to 
loose my grip on life once again.  It turned out my heart 
misfired and the pacemaker was set too low to kick in 
and help my heart recover.  A Cardiology tech came and 
put what looked like a digital hockey puck on my chest, 
adjusting the pacemaker to better suit my body’s needs.  
He typed in some codes and then said, ‘You’re all set’, 
and off he went. 

The following day would be my next attempt at not only 
getting out of bed, but this time, I walked around my 
room.  The last box to check would be using the toilet 
for the long awaited movement!  (Sorry, I know it’s gross 
but necessary.)  Surprisingly, talk of discharge was in 
the air.  This was somewhat of a welcome thought yet 
my spleen was in question and I never even saw what 
my bathroom looked like.  I was discharged the same 
afternoon straight from SICU, which seemed strange 
to me.  The 2-hr ride home gave me time to reflect and 
thank God for His many, many miracles, the care and 
support I had from my entire family, and the incredible 
amount of prayer I received from people near and far.  
My husband Larry tended to me while my two girls kept 
people updated via texts, emails, and Face Book, which 
was invaluable. 

When I arrived back home in Melrose, I couldn’t believe 
my eyes.  My house was decorated for Christmas!  My 
kids decked the halls for my arrival.  Needless to say, I 
cried like a baby when I walked in the door.  We got set-
tled in and 2 hrs later I started to feel strange.  This time, I 
knew it wasn’t my heart but unsure of what was happen-
ing.  By midnight, 911 was called and I was transferred 
to UF Gainesville.  After more tests, it was determined 
my actively injured spleen needed emergency removal.  
It should have bled out but was removed, awarding me 
another life!  They also found another fracture in my 
neck as well as a puncture in my colon.  Had this not 
been found, it could have leaked bacteria causing sepsis, 
also deadly.  This was life #4.  The splenectomy was suc-

cessful and the colon was repaired.  When I came to, 
I had a neck brace, which made my breathing terribly 
difficult.  Not out of the woods yet, I still had boxes to 
check.  With this setback, I still hadn’t had a ‘move-
ment’ in over a week, and I’m not talking about a musi-
cal composition! 

Sometime during the second night in ICU, I needed 
a blood transfusion of one unit of blood.  This was an 
event I’ll never forget.  (Ask me about it sometime.)  
Everyday after that proved to everyone that the prayers 
of the saints were working as my condition improved 
daily.  I was eventually moved to a regular floor.  On 
the evening of December 21, we got permission to go 
outside and view the Bethlehem Star, an event that 
happens every 800 years.  Imagine this - the nurses 
wrapped me in warmed blankets and my daughter 
rolled me down to a walkway in front of the ER where 
we watched for the stars to appear.  By the next after-
noon and with all the boxes checked, I was discharged.  
I was finally going home and this time to stay.  If it 
weren’t for the support of my family (and I mean every 
member), the hospital’s staff and the prayers bombard-
ing heaven from those of you who prayed, none of this 
would have been possible.     

2 Corinthians 4:8-9 says, “We are hard-pressed on ev-
ery side, yet not crushed; we are perplexed, but not in 
despair; persecuted, but not forsaken; struck down, 
but not destroyed—“ thrown from a motorcycle but 
not dead, code blue but not without a beating heart, 
a ruptured septic spleen but not poisoned.  The life of 
Jesus was made manifest as healing in my body!  In 
spite of everything you and I have faced in 2020, this 
has been GOOD.  We were never meant to know what 
is good for us and what is evil.  That was the whole 
issue in the Garden with eating from the Tree of the 
Knowledge of Good and Evil— God never wanted us 
to know.  What looked like evil actually brought good 
and what looked like good brought me evil.  So I con-
tinue to sit back and watch God move so gracefully 
through my life.  What I’ve learned from this so-called 
‘evil’ has been good.  My story isn’t over.  When my 
heart stopped beating I never saw a tunnel or a path 
of light so I know my time has not come.  I’m more 
purpose-full than ever!  I have kids and grands that

Continued from page 20

Continued on page 23
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Johnny’s Rant

I guess I’m so happy to be out and about and seeing all 
my friends in our community.  I had such a great time 
at our Semi-Annual.  I really don’t have anything to 
rant about.  “Everything is irie, mon!”  

I guess the only thing I can say, is anybody who rides 
a motorcycle, should be a member of ABATE.  I know 
I’m always saying that, but it’s the truth.  We have so 
many people down here that ride motorcycles, and if 
they would just take time to find out what we are all 
about and see that we’re here to help all motorcyclists.  

Heck, even bicycles and people on scooters and jog-
gers want to be safe.  We just want people in cages to 
be aware that we are all out there, and they need to 
pay attention.

The good news is that Senate Bill 278 Traffic Offenses 
was introduced by Senator Baxley.
Traffic Offenses; Creating the “Vulnerable Road 
User Act”; providing criminal penalties for a person 
who commits a moving violation that causes serious 
bodily injury to, or causes the death of, a vulnerable 
road user; requiring that the person who commits the 
moving violation pay a specified fine, serve a mini-
mum period of house arrest, and attend a driver im-
provement course; requiring that the court revoke 
the person’s driver license for a minimum specified 
period, etc.  
At this time of this writing, the Bill is now in the 
hands of the Transportation Subcommittee, so let’s 
keep our fingers crossed.  

If you happen to be reading this article in the ABATE 
newsletter and you’re not a member, think about it.  
20 bucks a year gets you $4,000 accidental death and 
$2,000 dismemberment insurance.  We do not want 
you to use this.  We want you to be on the road and 
safe.  This is why I am in ABATE. I want to make 
things safer for all of us, but what we love to do is dan-
gerous, and there is always a chance something could 
go wrong. 

Peace,
Johnny Rose 



I have been traveling a lot in the Tri-County area for 
my job, picking up and delivering materials. I wish I 
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THE AIM/NCOM MOTOR-
CYCLE E-NEWS SERVICE is 
brought to you by Aid to In-
jured Motorcyclists (A.I.M.) 
and the National Coalition of 
Motorcyclists (NCOM), and is 
sponsored by the Law Offices of Richard M. Lester. If 
you’ve been involved in any kind of accident, call us 
at 1-(800) ON-A-BIKE or visit www.ON-A-BIKE.com.
 
NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,
National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM)
 
NEW YEAR, OLD BUSINESS
With the new 117th Congress now in session, and the 
Biden Administration proposing a $2 trillion trans-
portation and infrastructure plan to reauthorize fed-
eral funding for highways, vehicle safety and public 
transit, before the September deadline, motorcyclists 
are once again tasked with including motorcycle-
friendly provisions in the new highway bill.
 
Last session’s Moving Forward Act (H.R.2), included 
provision to: Increase Motorcycle Safety Funds to 
states by 25% (to $5.8 million); Extend the prohibi-
tion against using federal funding for motorcycle-only 
checkpoints, and also prohibit using federal funds to 
profile and stop motorcyclists based on of their mode 
of transportation or style of dress; Require the DOT to 
consider motorcycles in safety studies on autonomous 
vehicles and include a motorcycle safety group in the 
DOT working group on autonomous vehicle deploy-
ment; Extension of the Motorcyclist Advisory Council 
including a seat on the council for motorcyclists’ rights 
groups and manufacturers; and added an amendment 
during a floor vote in the House to provide federal 
monies to collect state profiling data regarding traffic 
stops based on “mode of transportation.”
 
Failing to pass, like all other failed bills, the massive 
transportation measure will need to be dealt with all 
over again in the coming months, so contact your 
Congressional Representatives and U.S. Senators to 
include these much-needed provisions in the newly in-
troduced legislation by calling the U.S. Capitol Switch-
board at (202) 224-3121.

 
Likewise, despite having gained over 130 bipartisan co-
sponsors, H. Res. 255, to address the issue of anti-biker 
profiling on a national level, failed due to House inac-
tion and will need to be reintroduced and re-addressed 
this two-year session.  Once again, the National Coali-
tion of Motorcyclists (NCOM) and the Confederations 
of Clubs are calling on all motorcyclists nationwide, 
from patch holders to independents, to contact their 
Congressional Representatives to ask for their support 
of an anti-profiling measure in the House, similar to 
Senate Resolution 154 passed by unanimous consent 
in the U.S. Senate on December 11, 2018.
 
As defined by the nonbinding S.Res.154, “motorcycle 
profiling” means “the illegal use of the fact that a per-
son rides a motorcycle or wears motorcycle related 
apparel as a factor in deciding to stop and question, 
take enforcement action, arrest, or search a person or 
vehicle with or without legal basis under the Constitu-
tion of the United States.”
 
EPA ANNOUNCES E15 GAS PUMP LABELING
The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has an-
nounced a “Notice of Public Rulemaking” regarding 
labels on E15 fuel dispensers, proposing two poten-
tial changes to the current fuel pump labels, neither 
of which is amenable to motorcyclists or owners of 
small-engine equipment which can be harmed by high 
alcohol content gasoline.
 
The EPA’s first proposal involves modifying current la-
beling to remove all warnings and prohibitions about 
E15 (15% ethanol blended fuel) use in susceptible en-
gines, and their second is complete removal of the label 
from dispensing pumps.
 
Consumers’ concerns are that motorcycles and ATVs 
are not approved for its use, nor are most small air-
cooled engines, and using incorrect hotter-burning 
fuel could cause premature wear, engine damage and 
void the manufacturer’s warranty.
 
2021 RINGS IN NEW BILLS NATIONWIDE
Working around COVID-19 restrictions and regula-
tions across the country, bikers’ rights activists are 
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pursuing motorcycle-friendly legislation; such as in 
Missouri where, fresh off their helmet law repeal vic-
tory last year, they are now pushing for House Bill 490 
to allow “that a motorcycle or motortricycle may be 
operated on the shoulder of a roadway under certain 
circumstances.”  In similar fashion, other states are or 
have been lobbying for various forms of “lane-split-
ting” laws to allow motorcycles to travel in-between 
lanes of slow moving traffic, such as in Montana where 
riders are advocating for Senate Bill 9 to allow “mo-
torcycle filtering,” or Oregon’s Senate Bill 574 “Relat-
ing to vehicle filtering in traffic slowdowns” to “allow 
operators of motorcycles to travel between lanes of 
traffic under certain conditions,” or in Washington 
where House Bill 1106 would “Modify the operation of 
motorcycles on roadways laned for traffic” by allowing 
riders to “overtake and pass in the same lane occupied 
by the vehicle being overtaken.”
 
In Pennsylvania, concerned riders are pushing to in-
clude new motorcycles in the state’s Automobile Lem-
on Law (House Bill 69), which unlike most states are 
currently not covered by the same consumer protec-
tions as cars and other vehicles.
 
Concerns about conspicuity, or being seen in traffic, as 
well as aesthetics, have prompted motorcyclists in sev-
eral states to modify their auxiliary lighting laws to al-
low colors other than red or amber; such as Virginia’s 
Senate Bill 1347 which “Authorizes the use of any color 
auxiliary lighting, other than blue, on motorcycles and 
autocycles,” or New Hampshire’s House Bill 461 “rela-
tive to motorcycle auxiliary lamping, and adding the 
New Hampshire Motorcyclists' Rights Organization to 
the traffic safety commission.”
 
Four separate states (WA, MD, LA & UT) have taken 
action to pass anti-profiling laws to restrict law en-
forcement from discriminatorily profiling bikers for 
traffic stops and investigative measures, and New York 
hopes to join those ranks with A1747 to “Require the 
municipal police training council to ensure that issues 
related to motorcycle profiling are addressed in basic 
law enforcement training.”
 
Considering the many legal and legislative successes 

for motorcyclists’ rights in 2020, contending with the 
worst viral plague in our lifetimes, 2021 portends even 
greater potential!
 
EURO5 AXE COMES DOWN ON MANY MOTORCYCLE 
MODELS
They say the New Year means “out with the old and 
in with the new,” and as we look forward to a raft of 
new machinery in the coming months, the introduc-
tion of new Euro5 emissions regulations means the 
axe is coming down on a number of older models of 
motorcycles.
 
From January 1st, new bikes sold in the EU and UK 
have to comply with Euro5, which is why many new 
models have been upgraded for 2021, but it also means 
some models have been “killed off” as it was either not 
possible or not viable to make them compatible.
 
So, as we herald in a New Year, we take a moment to 
reflect on those we’ve lost, or are about to lose, as Vi-
sorDown.com tolls the bell for those that didn’t make 
the regulatory cut:
 
Honda has furiously updated to Euro5 specs, but their 
aging V4 models, the VFR800F, Crossrunner and 1200 
Crosstourer won’t be updated to Euro5, partly due to 
expense but also to lack of sales.  There’s also a big 
question mark against the CB1100RS and CB1100EX 
retro roadsters, which again, are small sellers, and 
their air-cooled design makes any update difficult.
 
Despite a similar flurry of Euro5-driven model up-
dates, Yamaha also sees some notable casualties, 
such as the R6 Supersport, FJR1300 sports-tourer, the 
XT1200Z Super Tenere, XV950R cruiser and scram-
bler-style SCR950, running engines dating back over a 
decade means it’s not viable to update them, although 
some may live on in non-EU markets.
 
Suzuki’s VStrom 250 and GSX250R are set to be 
dropped, but their new Hayabusa hyper-bike has been 
given an update to allow it to scrape by Euro5 eligibili-
ty for a stay of execution.  Vulnerable Kawasaki models 
include the Ninja ZX-6R and Ninja 400, ZZR1400, plus 
their W800 retro, Z1000 R naked and its small-selling 
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J300 and J125 scooters.
 
BMW’s C650 super scooters will fall by the wayside, 
though updates to their aging ‘pre-LC’ engine uses in 
their R nineT means the popular roadsters will ride on.  
Ducati’s new V4 Multistrada sees the end of the old 
1260 V-twins, although the 950 and 1260 Enduro live 
on…for now.
 
Triumph’s line-up is already Euro5 compliant, but 
there remains a question mark around its popular, but 
slightly aging Speed Triple 1050 and Tiger Sport 1050, 
and rumors suggest a new version of both will appear 
in 2021 sporting a new 1160cc engine.
 
Legendary U.S. motorcycle-maker Harley-Davidson’s 
UK/EU model line-up will exclude its entry-level 
Street 750 plus the entire 883/1200 Sportster family.
 
As a significant caveat to all this, while non-Euro5 
bikes will no longer be made, an agreement called ‘end 
of series’ rules gives manufacturers up to two years to 
clear unsold stock.
 
RECORD GROWTH FOR MOTORCYCLES IN INDIA
India is, in fact, the largest motorcycle market in the 
world, relying on motorcycles as a staple means of 
transportation for decades.  So, it’s important to rec-
ognize, especially amidst a global pandemic, that De-
cember registered record growth for motorcycles in 
India with double digit growth for nearly all major 
manufacturers.
 
Despite the challenges of COVID-19, leaving many of 
the country’s 1.353 billion population unemployed, 
and the recent implementation of the BS6 standard re-
sulting in increased pricing, the motorcycle Industry 
in India has posted incredible growth in the closing 
month of 2020.
 
For starters, according to RideApart.com, Yamaha 
posted 33% year-on-year growth last month, selling 
39,224 motorcycles in December alone.  When com-
pared with other markets, Yamaha India sells as many 
motorcycles in a month as would be sold in a year.  

The same can be said for homegrown manufacturer, 
Royal Enfield, taking the global market by storm, post-
ing tremendous 35% growth in December by way of 
selling 65,492 new units.  Indian motorcycle company 
TVS also posted 13% year-on-year growth amid all the 
challenges 2020 threw on the table, boasting an im-
pressive 258,000 two-wheelers sold.
 
Speaking of this year, nearly all motorcycle manufac-
turers in India have stepped up their game for the 2021 
model year, meaning we can expect the motorcycle in-
dustry in the country to get even stronger.
 
ENGLAND ENTERS NEW CORONAVIRUS LOCKDOWN, 
IMPACTING BIKING
The U.K. is yet again inflicting another full lockdown, 
due to the deadly China Virus spread, with Prime 
Minister Boris Johnson initiating tough new stay-at-
home orders for at least seven weeks until at least mid-
February.
 
Those looking to their motorcycle as an escape route 
to deal with implications of the pandemic could put 
them in violation of COVID-19 guidelines and risk be-
ing fined.  The U.K has moved into Tier 5, the highest 
level of COVID-19 alert the nation has seen, and with 
that you may now only leave the house if you have a 
“reasonable excuse,” written into law and the police 
can fine those in breach for the first offense of £200 
($273.19USD), doubling up for further offenses up to a 
maximum of £6,400 ($8,742.18).
 
England and Northern Ireland have joined Scotland, 
Wales and Ireland in implementing the toughest travel 
restrictions since the original lockdown last March, 
meaning that in all four Home Nations you can only 
ride a motorcycle as transport under certain circum-
stances, and being caught riding not as part of an ‘es-
sential journey’ could levy a hefty fine.
 
As in previous shutdowns, certain essential businesses 
will be allowed to stay open, and while that list includes 
vehicle repair and MOT (Ministry of Transport) test-
ing services, motorcycle training and test centers are 
not included and all types of vehicle driving tests are 
suspended.
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This latest lockdown has also seen all motorcycle related 
activities stopped immediately including track days, tri-
als and endures.
 
NORWAY PLANS TO STOP ALL NEW COMBUSTION VE-
HICLE SALES BY 2025
Norway’s national government intends to drastically cut 
its greenhouse gas emissions in half by the year 2030, 
aiming to become a zero-emission country by 2050, so 
by 2025 the current plan is to completely do away with 
the sale of all new combustion vehicles (including mo-
torcycles).
 
By way of ratcheting up public incentives for EVs (Elec-
tric Vehicles) in reducing taxes, tolls, parking and ferry 
fees; battery electric vehicles have already outsold piston-
powered cars, making up 54% of total car sales overall in 
Norway.
 
"In Norway, we tax what we don't want and we promote 
what we want, and the consumer has, in this way, actually 
the opportunity to make the right choice," Norsk elbil-
forening secretary-general Christina Bu told the Huffing-
ton Post.
 
QUOTABLE QUOTE: “The successful revolutionary is a 
statesman, the unsuccessful one a criminal.”
~ Erich Fromm (1900-1980), psychoanalyst and author
 
 
ABOUT AIM / NCOM: The National Coalition of Mo-
torcyclists (NCOM) is a nationwide motorcyclists rights 
organization serving over 2,000 NCOM Member Groups 
throughout the United States, with all services fully-
funded through Aid to Injured Motorcyclist (AIM) At-
torneys available in each state who donate a portion of 
their legal fees from motorcycle accidents back into the 
NCOM Network of Biker Services (www.ON-A-BIKE.
com / 800-ON-A-BIKE).
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C L A S S I F I E D S

Classified for Members are run at no charge. Non-Member classified are only $5. Please be respectful, space is limited to 6 months to make room 
for new items. If you do not contact the editor once your 6 month period is up, you will be removed without notification. Call any Board Member to 
place a classified ad - See page 3, or advise when your item is sold. Thank You.

WHEN IT SELLS PLEASE LET US KNOW!!

1979 Shovelhead, 

74 in. motor and bike just rebuilt.  1,000 miles on engine.  Crane 

cam and ignition, primo Wet clutch, new S&S cases, rods, and 

pistons.  New tires and rims, front and disk brakes. Paperwork 

on all parts.  Asking $9,000....Best offer gets bike.  

Call Yankee (954) 319-6286
2020-10-01

DOG GONE 
CUTE



www.abatese.org 49



ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter50

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ATTENTION ALL ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER MEMBERS 

 
 

ABATE Membership Application  
 

 
   Date: __________________________ 

 
Name: _______________________________________  Road Name: _______________________ 

 
Address:  _______________________________________________________________________ 

 
City: ____________________________________ State: __________     ZIP+4:_______________ 

 
Cell Phone: (      ) ______________________ Home Phone: (      ) __________________________ 
 

E-mail: _______________________________________________ 
 

Registered Voter? ______   State House: ______     State Senate: _______     US District: _______ 
 

Office Use:   
 
 

I wish to join, and enclosed is: ____$20.00 for Annual Dues    _____ $600 for Life Membership    
ABATE of Florida, Inc.  Southeast Chapter  P.O Box 292693  Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693 

 

Signature: ____________________________________________________ 
                   YOU MUST BE 18 YEARS OR OLDER TO JOIN 

 
 
 

If you’d like to purchase any ABATE products - such as shirts, pins, patches, hats
or sunglasses - contact Products Trustee by emailing them at

products@abatese.us. They will be glad to help you get what you need.  

 

 
NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: by the 3rd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyers, etc.   

New Re-New  Inactive Address Change Transfer Card Issued 

Birth Month: _____________ 

ALL APPLICATIONS ARE SUBJECT TO APPROVAL

REMEMBER: The ABATE Southeast Chapter Newsletter can always be found online at the 
Southeast Chapter website: www.abatese.org. You may also pickup a copy of the Newsletter at 
any of our many distribution sites (see the bottom of page 45) located throughout Broward and 
Dade counties, or at our monthly Chapter meetings held on the 3rd (third) Sunday of every 
month tentatively at 10am at various locations. Please check our website or back page of the 
Newsletter for meeting locations and if you have any questions, please contact the SE Chapter 
President (contact info on page 3 of the Newsletter, please leave a message). 

Laurel Conner at:
305-975-8497. She

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 33 for detail 
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4 Health Medical Marijuana
All American Cycle

Alligator Alley Harley Davidson
American Legion Post 36
American Legion Post 142
American Legion Post 180
American Legion Post 222
American Legion Post 321

Antonio’s Pizza-Rant (Dania)
Biker’s Inc.

Boar’s Nest Saloon
Broward Motor Sports

Cagney’s House of Rock
Competition Cycle Center

Dynasty Cycles

Scurvy Few MC
Sharkey’s Boulevard Lounge

Skyline Chili
Sparez Bowling

Sports Barn
States MC

Steel Knuckles Custom Cycles
Tobacco Source

Top Gear Motorcycle
US Military Vets MC Deuces Wild

VFW Post 1966
Wings of Gold MC (Davie)

Winston Law

Flossie’s Bar & Grill
Gabriel Carrera Law Office

Heaven Cycle
JD’s Lounge
JP Mulligans
JS Lounge

Jester’s Sports Bar
Josie’s Too Bar

Ken’s Cycle Center
Kingdom of Brothers MC

Mickey’s Tiki Bar
On the Road Again

Peterson’s Harley Davidson
Premier Billiards and Sports Club

Rick Case Honda 

TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or 
the Southeast Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/
or opinions.  ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the 
opinions, views, or comments contained in this publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to 
edit any article submitted for publication for mis-spellings or inappropriate language, or photos.

You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business 
cards, required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the 
chapter meeting to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they 
will be dropped without notification. THE ADVERTISER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL COPY AND AD 
CHANGES. Non-camera ready advertisements will incur a minimum $50 layout charge and will be 
billed separately. See following page (page 46) for ad rates and sizes.
The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter, 
PO BOX 292693, Ft.. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693. 850 NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY.

Motorcycle Rights & Safety 
Dedicated to

“Freedom of Choice, Freedom of the Road”
You may know us as the motorcycle organization that got the helmet law repealed in Florida or from our motorcycle rights 
and safety rally’s throughout the year.  ABATE of Florida is not a club, we are a motorcycle rights & safety organization
dedicated to promoting motorcycle safety while remaining ever vigilant of the legislative
issues concerning motorcyclists’ nationwide.

We Are Not ANTI-HELMET, We are ANTI-HELMET Law!
One of the most popular misconceptions about ABATE is that we are anti-helmet. Nothing could be further from the truth. 
We are “anti-helmet law” if you choose to ride with or without a helmet it’s your choice, it is your right to decide whether
wearing a helmet is right for you. ABATE is an organization fighting to protect your rights.

Pick up your Newsletters here!

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 33 for detail 
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STANDARD
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REQUIRED

GOALS & PURPOSES 
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers 
informed with regard to legislative 
actions and events around the state 
and throughout the country.
To become a powerful and viable 
political force in legislative matters 
concerning all motorcyclists rights.
To provide a lobbyist to represent 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. on the state 
and national level.
To promote voter registration and 
motivate members to write their 
legislators.
To promote safe riding habits without 
infringing on individual rights.
To educate the public about 
motorcycle awareness.

ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft... Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693

A.L. Post 142
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What’s Happening Locally?
Call The Hotline!
(954) 480-3100

Or Visit
ABATE Southeast Chapter’s  Website  

http://abatese.org

Februrary 21, 2021**
March 21, 2021**

American Legion Post 142,**
171 SW 2nd St.,

Pompano Beach, FL 33060
(954) 942-2448

Come & join the ranks 
Of those who care to be involved!

UPCOMING SE CHAPTER MEETINGS

SW 2nd  St
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American Legion Way
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SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 33 for detail 

** Due to Covid19 , ALL events are subject to change and or cancellation

ABATE of Florida, Inc
 Southeast Chapter


